
 

 

 

 

GRIFFITH SAFETY BOARD 
 

March 1, 2018 
 

The Griffith Safety Board was called to order by Liz Goral at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Those in Attendance 
 
 Liz Goral    Griffith Safety Board Member 

          Debbie Dillon    Griffith Safety Board Vice-Chairman  
  RoAnn Purgert    Griffith Safety Board Secretary  
  Stan Dobosz    Griffith Safety Board Member 
  Shawn Graham   Griffith Safety Board Member - absent 
   

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance. The following items were discussed: 
 
Approval of February 1, 2018 minutes: Motion by Stan Dobosz 
          Seconded by Debbie Dillon 
          Motion Carried 4-0 
 
Reports:   Griffith Police Department  
 
Chief Mance read the monthly report for January.  
 
Crimes committed 2018 compared to 2017 are pretty similar.  
 
RoAnn Purgert asked about the 921 traffic stops and Chief Mance explained that officers are 
being more proactive instead of reactive.   
 
Griffith Fire Department  
 
Chief Schoon read the January monthly report.  
 
VEST 
 
Czerwinski read the reports for January   
 
Total volunteer hours were 338.5. 
 
FOP Post 161 
 
Nothing 
 
New Business 
 

 A motion by Safety Board Member Purgert to approve the Police Department request to 

auction a 2009 Chevrolet Impala 4-door with 87,000 miles in fair condition, a 1998 

Chevrolet Blazer with 190,000 miles in poor condition, a 2008 Chevrolet Impala 4-door 

with 92,200 miles in fair condition and a 2011 Chevrolet Impala 4-door with 91,600 

miles in fair condition as excess/unused equipment.  

Seconded by Safety Board member Dillon 

Motion carried 4-0. 

 



 

 

 

 

Motion by Safety Board member Dobosz, 2
nd

 by Safety Board member Purgert to 

approve the Police Department request to purchase two (2) new police vehicles.  

Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Motion by Safety Board member Purgert, 2

nd
 by Safety Board member Dobosz to 

approve the Fire Department change in SOP regarding residency requirements for new 
hires.  Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Addition to the minutes: 
 
Motion by Safety Board member Dillon, 2

nd
 by Safety Board member Dobosz, to extend a 

conditional offer of employment to badge 78.  
Motion carried 4-0. 
 
Announcements 
 
The Safety Board meeting time will change starting with the April meeting. The meeting 
will remain on the first Thursday of the month with the Study Session starting at 6:00 p.m. 
and the regular meeting to begin at 6:30 p.m. with any addition study session to follow 
the regular meeting.  
 
No Questions/comments from the floor. 
 
Meeting closed at 7:14 p.m.  
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RoAnn Purgert  
 
 
 
 

Debbie Dillon         
 
 
 
 
 

Stan Dobosz   
 
 
 
 
 
Shawn Graham - ABSENT 


